
 

 

CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

 

April 17, 2018 

 

 

Agenda Item: 4.3  

 

Subject:  Acceptance of the South Hayward Promise Neighborhood Sub-Award Agreement 

with California State University, East Bay (PR# U215N170023) and Chabot-Las 

Positas Community College District, Chabot College 

 

 

Background: Chabot Las-Positas Community College District, Chabot College is entering into a 

sub-award agreement with California State University, East Bay (CSUEB) for a total of $261,646. 

The agreement is part of a U.S. Department of Education Promise Neighborhoods implementation 

grant that CSUEB received in January 2018. Grant funds pay for implementing activities with 

CSUEB and multiple partners as part of the South Hayward Promise Neighborhood to build a 

cradle-to-career continuum of solutions that targets residents in the Tennyson Corridor. Partners 

include the City of Hayward, 4C's of Alameda County, Eden Area ROP, Hayward Unified School 

District, La Familia Counseling, Tiburcio Vazquez Health Center, Alameda County Public Health 

Department, and the Eden Youth & Family Center.  

 

Chabot agrees to implement the strategies and solutions it has committed to as outlined in the 

agreement. The CSUEB grant covers a five-year project period from 1/1/2018 – 12/31/2022. This 

sub-award will take effect upon approval by the Board of Trustees. Award amounts over the project 

period are detailed below.   

 

Year One: $261,646 

Year Two: $401,406 

Year Three: $415,164 

Year Four: $416,951 

Year Five: $433,099 

Five-Year Total: $1,928,267  

 

This subaward agreement is being executed as of April 18, 2018 for the subaward performance 

period of January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2018 in the amount of $261,646.  
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Recommended Action: That the Board of Trustees approves the South Hayward Promise 

Neighborhood Sub-Award Agreement with California State University, East Bay (PR# 

U215N170023) and Chabot-Las Positas Community College District, Chabot College as of April 

18, 2018 in the amount of $261,646 for the performance period January 1, 2018 through December 

31, 2018.  It is further recommended that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, Business 

Services, to execute the sub-award agreement on behalf of the District. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted: Krista R. Johns/Date  Approved: Jannett N. Jackson/Date 

         

         

  APPROVED   DISAPPROVED   TABLED 

 


